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Ref: OIA-2022/23-0495 

Dear  
 
Official Information Act request for amount spent on consultants for the last six years 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request received on  
19 January 2023. You requested: 
 

“Under the Official Information Act 1982, I wish to request all information regarding the 
total amount spent on consultants—per consultancy firm—for each of the last six years. 
Please note that the annual reviews do not provide the total amount spent on 
consultants, per consultancy firm.  
I ask that the information be supplied in the following Excel/Sheets format: 
 

Consultancy 
firm  

Amount 
year one 

Amount 
year two 

Amount 
year three 

Amount 
year four 

Amount 
year five 

Amount 
year six” 

… … … … … … … 

… … … … … … … 

… … … … … … … 

 
We have interpreted your request to refer to financial years, in line with the reporting cycle. 
 
You have requested that the information within scope of your request be supplied within the 
provided Excel/Sheets format. Our financial systems do not hold this information in a suitable 
way which can be extracted in the requested format. I note, however, that the information 
requested is publicly available on the Parliament website, and you can collate the information 
into your preferred format.  
 
Please see the below table which contains links to the Annual Review Appendices for the 
financial years of 2015/16 through to 2020/21 for the Department of the Prime Minister and 
Cabinet (DPMC) and the National Emergency Management Agency (NEMA), a departmental 
agency hosted by DPMC. NEMA was established in December 2019, before this time the 
function existed within the Ministry of Civil Defence and Emergency Management, a business 
group located within DPMC. 
  

 

 






